
Kate Brown, Governor 

June 7, 2018 

Karen Frackowiak 
1833 N. Teakwood Circle 
Canby OR 97013-2553 

Department of Environmental Quality 
Office of Compliance and Enforcement 

700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600 

Portland, OR 97232 

(503) 229-5382

FAX (503) 229-5787 

CERTIFIED MAIL: 7016 3010 0000 6028 7159 

Re: Notice of Civil Penalty Assessment and Order 
Case No. LQ/UST-WR-2018-074 
UST Facility #294 

This letter is to inform you that DEQ has issued you a civil penalty of $1,959 for violations related to an 
underground storage tank (UST) system located on a property you own at 173 Grant Street in Woodburn. 
In June 2017, you became the owner of the property. Within 60 days of a change in ownership, the owner 
is required to submit an application for a registration ce11ificate. Additionally, the UST system is 
equipped with conosion protection system which must be inspected and tested at least every three years. 
The last inspection and test occuned in 2006. Included in Section IV is an order requiring you to submit 
the results of a corrosion protection system inspection and test, an application for a registration 
ce11ificate, along with the applicable fees. 

If you wish to appeal this matter, DEQ must receive a request for a hearing within 20 calendar days from 
your receipt of this letter. The hearing request must be in writing. Send your request to DEQ: 

Via mail - 700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600, P011land, Oregon 97232 
Via email-DEQappeals@deq.state.or.us 
Via fax - 503-229-5100 

Once DEQ receives your request, we will arrange to meet with you to discuss this matter. If DEQ does 
not receive a timely written hearing request, the penalty will become due. Alternatively, you can pay the 
penalty by sending a check or money order to the above address. The attached Notice further details 
DEQ's reasons for issuing the penalty and provides further instructions for appealing the penalty. Please 
review and refer to it when discussing this case with DEQ. 

DEQ's rules are available at http://www.oregon.gov/deq/Regulations/Pages/Statutes.aspx. DEQ may 
allow you to resolve pai1 of the penalty through the completion of an environmental improvement 
project. Further information is available at http://www.oregon.gov/deq/Regulations/Pages/SEP.aspx. If 
you have any questions, please contact Susan El worth at 503-229-5152 or 800-452-4011, ex 5152. 

Sincerely, 

Kieran O'Donnell, Manager 
Office of Compliance and Enforcement 

cc: Eric Clough, WR, Coos Bay office, DEQ 
















